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Pastor Drewôs Views 
Who me?... a missionary? 

 

The answer to that question is, ñyes, you areò.  Now, maybe you are not being called to China, or 

maybe you are, but you are a missionary either way.  If you are a believer, you are a missionary in the space 

God has given you and to the people God has put in your path.  In fact, being missionaries right where we 

are is the reason God invented the church in the first place. 

Of course, Jesus demonstrated this to us.  Of his three years in public ministry, 2.9 of those years 

was being a missionary in his own backyard.  For good reason, we like to focus on the last .1 of Jesusô life.  

That part is the crux of the gospel, but Jesusô incarnational example is no less a crux.  Reaching out to 

neighbors, caring for them, healing them, living life them, showing them kindness and mercy is what made 

the early church explode.  Do we want the same for FPC?  For Griffin?  If so, this must be our approach. 

The truth is, though, that churches across America are dying.  All the statistics are clear about this.  

Why is that?  I think itôs because the church has forgotten how to be church.  The church has forgotten why 

God wants a church in the first place.  Have we?  I hope not, and I really donôt think so.  But if we want to 

grow disciples and grow numbers, especially in uncertain times, we need to be reminded why were are here 

and get to work. 
 

Glad to be joining you on the journey! 
 

Pastor Drew  

Philippians 1:3-6 

 

Are you interested in seeing the fall colors in all splendor?  A trip is in the planning stage to visit 

the Gibbs Garden in Ball Ground, GA.  The date has been set as Thursday, October 23.  We 

would leave the church at 9:15 am, have lunch at the gardens, and return back to the church 

about 5:30 depending on traffic.  The cost is $17.00 for tickets (if we have a group of at least 10), 

$5.30 if you would like to ride the tram.  Lunch is Dutch treat.  There will be a cost for the gas 

and that will be determined at a later date.  Please notify Janice Aiken 770-227-6096 if you are 

interested in this trip.  Please do so ASAP so plans can be finalized.  

CALLING ALL LADIES !  
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For the Guys 
As Christian men we try to show our chil-

dren what it means to work hard, to pro-

vide for our families. We also strive to 

make time for quality time with our kids, 

and with our wives. But we also need to plan time to be with other Christian men. I know that I 

need that encouragement, those conversations about life, and just some great time with other 

guys. So on October 4th, set aside that time and come be with other Christian men. We will 

spend the day out on the Flint River. So bring your fishing pole, bathing suit, shotgun, and appe-

tite. All the fun starts at 12pm and ends at 6pm. Please contact Seth Brown at 

Seth@fpcgriffin.org or 7705005143, in order to make sure you get all the details for the day. 

Looking forward to seeing you there! Seth  

Chancel Choir 
 

 

 

The Chancel Choir is preparing for Christmas!  We will present a Christmas 

Cantata called 

On Sunday, December 14th during the 11;00 worship service.  If anyone would 

like to see what itôs like to prepare a musical cantata, now is the time.  You 

donôt have to commit to singing in the choir all year, just come an join us as we 

prepare this special worship celebration!  Who knows, you might decide you 

want to sing with us all the time!  Practice is at 7:30-8:30 on Wednesday eve-

nings. 
 

Handbell Choir 
 

 We have changed the rehearsal time for handbells from Tuesday evening to  Monday eve-

nings at 5:30 in the music office in the childrenôs wing.  More hands are needed and we know you 

will enjoy it! 

     No auditions necessary.  Join us!  

MUSIC MINISTRY  
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October Birthdays 

 1 - Jake Berry 

1 - Eden Elling 

4 - Ralph Jones 

5 - Pat Brown 

5 - Sara Lee Esary 

6 - Jon Geerlings 

7 - Art Hammond 

9 - Emily Elling 

10 - Donna Krepps 

11 - Robin Reahard 

17 - Robert Bugg 

19 - Caleb Crumpler 

20 - Megan Armour 

20 - Bryan Aldridge 

22 - Bryan Chipman 

24 - Angela Griggs 

30 - Joyce Kirby 

30 - Karlene Hollender 

31 - Bob Gordon 

10/6/2007 - Brian & Kate OôQuinn 

10/8/1994 - Darren & Sharon Norris 

10/13/2001 - Kyle & Johnna Johnson 

10/14/2006 - Stewart & Allison Esary 

10/17/1985 - Eddie & Elaine Huffman 

October Anniversaries 

Wednesday Night Live! 
 

Who me?... a missionary?  Thatôs the MUST focus we 

need to not just survive as a congregation, but to 

THRIVE.  We shouldnôt be surprised by this.  Itôs 

straight out of the Bible!  Jesus gave us the example 

and the early church followed it.  Acts tells us the 

early church exploded the more church members tried 

being missionaries in their own backyard.  Join us for 

a meal at 6 p.m. followed by a missional conversation 

at 6:45.  We have plenty of stuff for the kids.  Nursery 

provided.  Give it a try! 

 

6:00 p.m. Meal ** 

6:30 p.m. Kidôs activities 

6:45 p.m. 1 - Young Adults Live! 

6:45 p.m. 2 - Adult Discipleship Live! 

7:30 p.m. Chancel Choir Practice  

 

**Call the church office for reservations or fill out the 

slip in the bulletin on Sunday 
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Dear Congregation, 

  

The Session wants to give you an update on how things are going with our request for First Presby-

terian Church of Griffin to leave PCUSA and join ECO. 

  

First, we have been in touch with the Presbytery, and they have assembled a small team of elders 

and pastors from around the Presbytery to come down and have an initial meeting with Pastor Drew 

and the Session.  We met with them on September 28th.  That first meeting gave Presbytery and us a 

chance to come to some meeting of the minds on where the church stands, before proceeding to meet 

with members of the congregation.  It is likely that they will want to mail out a survey to the mem-

bers of the congregation, as a first step.  We will let you know when to expect that.  Later, there may 

be a ñtown hall meetingò and/or small group listening meetings.  Again, we will let you know more 

about that when we know more.  Much of this will take place after Christmas. 

  

Secondly, as we alluded earlier, the discernment process looks like it could take a while (maybe a 

year.)  Thatôs the bad news.  The good news is that your Session has absolutely no doubt that we 

will be approved to leave PCUSA and join ECO, with our property.  So while we must of neces-

sity address the discernment process carefully to assure this outcome, we are turning our attention 

now to ECO.  That means getting back to ñdoing church.ò  We are turning our faithful energies 

back to spreading the Good News and becoming a ñMissional Church.ò  What is a missional 

church?  It is what ECO is all about; itôs about getting out in the community and individually and as 

a group addressing community needs, wherein we can demonstrate the Love of Christ to those in 

need and show the whole community that we are Christians by the love we show. 

  

I hope you can see how excited the Session is about the future of our church.  We hope you will 

catch the spirit and join with us as we step out into the community for the Lord. 

  

Several elders and others attended the ECO/Fellowship Gathering in Dallas last month.  It was 

great.  One of the things weôd like to share with you is the PowerPoint ECO presented, to explain 

just who ECO is and why it was formed.  Many of you are asking for more information about ECO, 

so we thought the PowerPoint might be a good place to start.  Watch for other information coming 

as well, in the church bulletin, the newsletter and in Sunday School. 

  

Lastly, please call any member of the Session with your questions, suggestions or concerns.  We are 

committed to answering anything you may have. 

  

Thank you and remember, God is in charge!  This is going to turn out well. 

  

for the Session, 

Art Hammond 

Clerk 

Denominational Update 



 

 

Keep an eye out for supplies to gather for the NOVEMBER 16 collection date for Operation 

Christmas Child.  This will be the November focus for the Mission and Outreach Team.  While 

it seems like Christmas is still a little ways out, November 16 will be here soon.  Gift sugges-

tions are as follows: 
¶ Toys: Include items that children will immediately embrace such as dolls, toy cars, stuffed 

animals, kazoos, harmonicas, yo-yos, jump ropes, balls, toys that light up and make noise (with 

extra batteries), etc. 

¶ School Supplies: pens, pencils and sharpeners, crayons, markers, notebooks, paper, solar 

calculators, coloring and picture books, etc. 

¶ Non-Liquid Hygiene Items: toothbrushes, bar soap, combs, washcloths, etc. 

¶ Accessories: t-shirts, socks, hats, sunglasses, hair clips, jewelry, watches, flashlights (with 

extra batteries), etc. 

¶ A Personal Note: You may enclose a note to the child and a photo of yourself or your 

family. If you include your name and address, the child may be able to write back. 

Do Not Include: Used or damaged items; war-related items such as toy guns, knives or mili-

tary figures; chocolate or food; out-of-date candy; liquids or lotions; medications or vitamins; 

breakable items such as snow globes or glass containers; aerosol cans. 

Debbie Hammond has ordered the boxes and labels for the boxes.  We will have a stack for 

pick up when available.  Please see Debbie Hammond or Johnna Johnson for further details. 

 

October 

Ushers 
 

Pat Brown, Captain 

Becki Brown 

Tim Brown 

Bonnie Pfrogner 

Brenda Huckaby, Alt. 

 

2s and 3s Nursery workers 

for October 
 

 

10/5 Brian and Karen Chipman 

10/12 Seth and Emily Brown 

10/19 Trey and Tara Jones 

10/26 Wendi, Elizabeth and Laura Kirby 

Communion  

Servers 

October 5 
 

Joe Bailey, Captain 

Roger Soons 

Marion Musser 

Janice Aiken 

Pat Brown 

Bob Gordon 

Eddie Huffman 

Kyle Johnson 

Russell Johnson 

Ralph Jones 

 

Childrenôs Message 
 

October 5 - Pastor Drew 

October 12 - Wendi Kirby 

October 19 - Seth Brown 

October 26 - Eddie Huffman 
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OCTOBER SESSION MEETINGS 
 

October 12 at 8:30 am for prayer 

October 19th after worship 
 

Ministry Team Leaders - please email  

your team minutes to  

millie@fpcgriffin.org by noon on  

Thursday,  October 16th. 

 Elder in Charge 
 

Joe Bailey 

Opportunities to Serve in October 

Operation Christmas Child 2014 

 

 Missions & Outreach 

6 

GUESS WHO'S HAVING AN UPCOMING BIRTDAY?    

............Jesus is!!!   
 

How in the world do we buy Jesus a birthday gift?  What would He want?  What do you buy "the Guy who has eve-

rything?"  Well, let's look at what Scripture says.  Matthew 25:40 says, "Truly I tell you, whatever you did for one 

of the least of these brothers and sisters of mine, you did for me."  John 21:17 also says, "Simon Peter, Do you love 

me?" He said, "Lord, you know all things; you know that I love you." Jesus said, "Feed my sheep."  So, let's lavish 

gifts on Christ for His birthday by feeding His sheep.   
 

From now until Christmas, each Sunday School class will collect money from their class to purchase something 

for one of God's "sheep."  Each class will choose a gift from the Samaritan's Purse catalog to give to Jesus on His 

birthday.  Each class, from ages 2-92 are doing this.  Some examples are:  Providing food for an adult for a month--

$35.  Emergency Supply Relief Kits for refugees $45, Dig a freshwater well in a village $400,  Provide a week's 

worth of food for a baby--$9, or buying a family a set of baby chicks $14.  The Mission and Outreach Team will cir-

culate catalogs so you can start "window shopping".  Or, you can go to their website to see all of the choices: 
 

http://www.samaritanspurse.org/our-ministry/gift-catalog 

October Mission Opportunity  
 

 

Habitat for Humanity is the local ministry in focus this month.  There are several pro-

jects going on locally in October.  Our church will paint on Saturday, October 25th.  

The time is TBD.  Anyone 16 years old and up can join us.  Look for sign-ups in 

church, call the church office or Johnna Johnson at 770-884-5743.  Hereôs a chance 

to get out in the community being missionaries.  This time, our tool for Jesus will be 

paint brushes! 

 

Mission statement: Habitat for Humanityôs vision is a world where everyone has a decent place to live. Our mis-

sion is to put Godôs love into action by bringing people together to build homes, communities and hope. 

  
Mission :  Habitat for Humanity 

  
Presenting a Minute for Mission during worship :  Tracy Turner on October 19, 2014.   
  
Supplies to gather : TBD  
 

Dates of service opportunity :  Saturday, October 25th.  Time TBD.   
  
Service details:   Painting.  (Open to 16 yr. olds and older).  Release forms to be signed on the job site.   
  
Notify Johnna Johnson  (770) 884-5734 if you plan to attend so that you can be added to the list. 



 

 Worship Ministry Team  

Mark your calendar and plan to join us for the following events: 
 

 

VETERANôS DAY OBSERVANCE   

NOVEMBER 9 

Roy Williams and his Marine Corps Color Guard will be here.   

All veterans will be recognized. 

 

HANGING OF THE GREENS  

NOVEMBER 24 

Join us for a light supper followed by a short program  

and decoration of the church. 
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Looking forwardé... 

The Kirkin' will be held on Oct 26. Please plan to attend and participate in the activities of the day. The service is al-

ways exciting and uplifting, and I am sure this one will be also. The covered dish lunch after church is not to be missed. 

 

We are already planning for Advent and Christmas and there will be several opportunities for everyone to be a part of 

the activities. The Hanging of the Greens will be Sun. night Nov 23rd. A light supper will be provided. After we eat 

there will be a program followed by the decorating of the sanctuary. With everyone participating, it doesnôt take long to 

get it all done, so please plan to help. 

 

Poinsettias will be placed in the narthex and sanctuary again this year. The opportunity to purchase them in memory or 

honor of someone will be offered soon. 

 

Kirkinô oô the Tartans 
 

 

OCTOBER 26: KIRKIN.  Get out your kilt, plaid vest, scarf or ? And wear it.   Members 

may pick up order forms for clothing, tartans, etc. in the narthex. 
Here are some good websites for purchasing tartans, banners, etc. for the Kirkinô oô the Tartans. 
 

http://www.kilts.com/ 

http://www.scotyard.com/ 

http://www.kilts-n-stuff.com/ 

http://www.scottishlion.com/   

 

I would love to answer any questions you may have!  
 

                         Lou Baldwin 770-228-4946 

Contemporary Sunday 
 

Our next contemporary Sunday 

will be October 12th.  Weôve got 

some new songs, some new band 

members and weôre ready to wor-

ship the Lord with you.  The choir 

will get a much deserved day off 

too.  Should be fun!  Join us and 

bring a friend. 
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We Need a Teaching Team 
 

We would like to start the Explorerôs Class 

again, but we need a teaching team to lead 

it.  Could you be someone the Lord is call-

ing to this ministry? If youôd like to find 

out more, please call Cindy Baynham. 

Facebook page 
 

Our church has a Facebook page!  

This is where we will be posting al-

most all our pictures and videos.  Itôs 

easy if you want to see them.  Just 

get yourself a free Facebook account 

and then ñLikeò our page.  Youôll 

find our page by searching First 

Presbyterian Church of Griffin, GA.  

Check it out and tell your friends.  

This will be a good way for guests to 

see what weôre up to. 

Website 
 

Our website has been under 

construction, but itôs ready for 

you to check out!  If you have-

nôt looked in a while, take a 

look!  Itôs www.fpcgriffin.org.  

Thanks to Andy Musser, Bill 

Farr and the Membership and 

Outreach team! 

https://www.facebook.com/FPCGriffin 

Spreading our love for  - and because of -

the Gospel 

Praise Day Parade Wrap-Up 
 

The Praise Day Parade on September 13th was a BIG suc-

cess!  Thanks to everyone who showed up in their red 

shirts.  We really put our best foot forward with other 

believers from around the community.  About 40 of us of 

all ages joined in!  We marched in the parade, gave out 

over 300 prayer rocks and did face painting and tempo-

rary tattoos for kids.  We also gave out free hot dog top-

pings.  The whole thing gave us an opportunity to talk to 

folks from the community and share the love of Jesus!  It 

was a missional bonanza! 

http://www.kilts.com/
http://www.scotyard.com/
http://www.kilts-n-stuff.com/
http://www.scottishlion.com/
http://www.fpcgriffin.org


 

 

Church-wide Memory Verse for October 
 

Have I not commanded you? Be strong and courageous. Do not be afraid;  

do not be discouraged, for the LORD your God will be with you wherever you go. 

 Joshua 1:9 NIV 

Y
o

u
th

 

 
Calling all ghosts, goblins, and zombies!! It is that time again! The 2nd Annual PYF Haunted Trail on 
October 26th from 7pm till 9pm. Every wanted to scare a teenager half to death? Yes, then this is the 
night for you!! Contact Seth Brown at Seth@fpcgriffin.org or 7705005143 to join in the fun!! 
 
This event is open to all students and their friends 6th grade on up. Please let me know how many 

friends your student is bringing by October 22nd, this helps in making sure we have enough trans-

portation and food. 

Welcome to Hope Town 
 

We've renamed the children's wing to reflect what is happening there because each Sunday, they learn more about the 

reason for the hope that we all have. Now on Sunday morning, our young disciples aren't going to Sunday school. 

They are going to Hope Town. 
 

Christmas for Our Shut-Ins 
 

In partnership with the Congregational Care Ministry Team, the Christian Education Team is resurrecting a favorite 

old fellowship and ministry event! 
 

On December 7, we will have a fellowship dinner, make ornaments, decorate small Christmas trees, and deliver them 

to our beloved Shut-Ins. 
 

This has always been a special time for our church family, and there will be many opportunities to get involved as we 

prepare for this big day. Just save the date! 
 

Adult Sunday School 
 

If you haven't made a commitment to a Sunday school class yet, it's not too late. This month we continue to discover 

more about the Kingdom of God. Come see what happens when the people of Israel do what is right in their own eyes 

and demand a king "just like all the other countries." Learn what God says makes a good King. 
 

We start at 9:45 sharp. You don't want to miss a minute of it.  If you aren't sure which class you should try, give us a 

call and we'll help you figure it out. 

Christian Education 
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First Presbyterian Church  
A Member of the Fellowship of Presbyterians  

 1349 Macon Road 

Rev. Drew Elling, Pastor Griffin, GA  30224 

Seth Brown, Director of Youth Ministries 770-227-2055 

 fpcgriffin.org 

   

Video and Photography Permission to Use Form 

 

First Presbyterian Church of Griffin, GA staff and volunteers will be taking photographs and making video clips 

during normal church activities, special church programs, events, youth programs/activities/events, etc. Photographs/

videos remain part of the programs and property of the church. 

 

First Presbyterian requests permission to use the photographs/videos of you and your children in church programs, 

promotion of church programs, ceremonies, worship services, church school activities, youth programs/activities/

events, the official church website, etc. 

 

Please approve: (Print your names and the names of your children) 

 

______________________________________                    Date ________________ 

Your name 

 

_______________________________________ 

 Spouseôs name (if applicable) 

 

Child (Children) name (s) : 

 

 _______________________________________   _________________________________________  

  

 _______________________________________   _________________________________________  

 

 _______________________________________   _________________________________________  

 

 

  _______________________________________                _________________________________________ 

   Your Signature                                                                     Spouseôs signature (if applicable) 

Photo Permission Forms 
 

If you have not turned in one of these permission form, and you donôt mind having your picture used as 

indicated on the form, please fill this out and return it to the church office. 
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Jim Singleton 's session at the National Gathering in 

Dallas last month focused on understanding how the 

culture of our church has changed over the years or in 

other words -   Where have all the churches gone? 

 

At the start of the 21st century, people were expected 

to go to church and be a part of the church. Society 

evolved around church fellowship. Now like Rip Van 

Winkle waking up after 20 years, we still assume that 

'time is near' and it marks a need to build the church 

up once again. 

 

In the 50's and 60's Christendom congregations were 

a parish based denomination that was local.  In the 

70's and 80's  'Attraction' churches began to appeal to 

people's tastes so they would come to church. Compe-

tition grew fostering the search for the 'best program.' 

 

In the early days of Christianity, Constantine encour-

aged a wedding between the culture and the church. 

Later during the Reformation, most everyone was 

baptized. A Christian society was created. The word 

church means 'meeting house.'  The church was the 

center of the community. 

 

Presbyterians chased folks west who were fleeing 

Christendom which peaked in the 50's.  This decade 

had the highest church attendance of any decade in 

American history. In the 50's people asked "Where do 

you go to church?"  Today people ask "Do you go to 

church?" Can I even talk to you about going to 

church? 

 

In the early part of the century, the pastor- preacher 

model was utilized. Sermons were inspirational be-

cause the assumption was that everyone knew the 

faith. In the 50's 'personal peace'  was a focus. These 

were anxious times with a nuclear threat looming. 

There was a growth in denominations.  Singleton hu-

morously recounted that "When Baptists started to 

earn more money they became Methodists. When the 

Methodists made more they became Presbyteri-

ans.  When the Presbyterians earned more they be-

came Episcopalians."  On Sunday you wore your 

best  - your Sunday best.  Churches were flourishing. 

 

In the 60's a rebellion occurred.  The sexual revolu-

tion was embedded in Rock 'n Roll.  TV dominated 

society. Race was a blind spot that erupted.  The para 

church growth sprang to life in Young Life, Campus 

Crusade, Navigators, etc.  Going out to the people 

was the new vogue. In the 70's, 80's and. 90's with the 

para church influence, the boomers started to come 

back but intentions were not quite the same way. 

 

Classic consumerism seeped into churches. 'Have it 

your way!' New song book - Organ? - drums, guitar. 

People were in search of the great service- greater- 

greatest! The neighborhood church could not compete 

in this market. If there was an 'off Sunday service' in 

church, folks shopped. Next week I'll go to.......  A 

culture of migratory worshipers or church tourists 

searched to be fed. A mentality of something for eve-

rybody to help manage your problems flourished. 

Aimed at baby boomers who went to big high schools 

and big colleges, the big church 'fit' nourished the we 

want it our way mindset. These attractive churches 

have by products which include pressure on pastors to 

be entrepreneurs. 

 

Today the average Presbyterian is aged 60 where as 

the average age in our culture is 35. People want new 

instead of 'fixing' something old.  They want really 

good coffee and to discuss the heart aches of life. 

Our country is moving away from a Christian culture. 

Seattle has the least percentage of people attending 

church. Roughly 5% go to church. 

 

Can a conversion take place creating a missional en-

counter between a church congregation and the com-

munity?  Can we retain theology and give people the 

tools to live in today's world?  We must rethink the 

laity and what they need In this world. 

 

The task at hand is to build the church from the bot-

tom up.  We must  get in the right game and ask the 

right questions. We have to work to equip members 

for this moment- the work place - the mission 

field.  We must have a compassion for lost sheep, 

express values of the Kingdom and encourage justice. 

Are we focused internally or externally? Do we have 

a relationship with people in the world?   

 

We need a change in our culture by focusing on hos-

pitality through grace centered worship and a focus on 

what we can do, not on  what we can't do.  To bring 

about this transformation we must equip missionaries 

in the workforce. We can't just join the Fellowship or 

ECO and be done. It is about being different. We 

must live into a Missional Model. We can no longer 

say  "y'all come."  We must go into the field and serve 

others.  We must be  savvy with social media and be 

willing to sing different songs. This is a multigenera-

tional challenge. Discipleship must be the base of our 

actions. The culture has changed but we don't want 

the church to die. 

 

 

Let us live, serve and grow in His name! 

 

 

Church and Culture 
Submitted by Diane Gordon 
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Be Involved 

Mission Outreach  
 

Our local mission opportunity 

this month is with Griffinôs  
 

Habitat for Humanity .  
 

See the article inside for more 

information. 

Women of the Church 

Bible Study 
 

 

Monday, October 6 at 10:15 am 

 

Please read 2 Corinthians 1:1-2:4  to 

prepare for the study.   

All ladies are invited to attend. 


